
 

 

  

          13 August 2020 
  
Dear Residents, 
 
I trust that you are all keeping well. 
 
It is with regret that I inform you that Sister Lou Devine has formally retired from service with 
Evergreen Healthcare. I am sure everyone that had the privilege of meeting her would agree that 
she has left big shoes to fill. We value and thank her for her efforts and her contribution to the team 
and the successful running of the clinic here in our Village.  
 
She carries with her our best wishes for the future and a restful time ahead. 
 
While all efforts are made to recruit the best possible candidate to replace Sister Lou, I would like 
to assure you that the running of the clinic is in good hands. Nurse Pertit Komo that has been with 
us since the beginning of June will be in charge of the daily clinic operations until further notice and 
he will have the full support of Elize Porter (head of Evergreen Healthcare) and myself as needed.  
 
 
 
Warm Regards, 
 
 
Riaan Gouws 
Evergreen Noordhoek  
Village Manager 
072 600 2499 


